City of Elephant Butte 103 Water Ave. PO Box 1080 Elephant Butte, NM 87935 (575)744.4892



Newsletter Date January 2025



OFFICE CLOSURES

City Hall will be closed in observance of New Years Day on Wednesday January 1st, 2025.

City Hall will be closed in observance of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day on Monday, January 20th, 2025.

LODGERS' TAX APPLICATIONS

The Lodgers' Tax Applications for fiscal year 2025-2026 are now ready at City Hall and on our website. Applications are due by 3:00pm April 1st, 2025. If you should have any questions on submitting, please reach out to the City Clerk.

CITY COUNCIL MEETINGS AT A GLANCE FOR 2025

Held on the 2nd Wednesday of each month at 2:00pm.

Jan. 8 Apr. 9 July 9 Oct. 8 Feb. 12 May 14 Aug. 13 Nov. 12 Mar. 12 June 11 Sept. 10 Dec. 10

CODE ENFORCEMENT CORNER

With the start of the new year we would like to take the time to remind the residents of the incorporated city limits of Elephant Butte of some common code violations. Broken down vehicles stored in yards, accumulation of garbage, overgrown weeds are all becoming a common occurrence. These all fall under our General Nuisance Code 135.06. With a new year ahead of us lets work together on maintaining code compliance and cleaning up our properties. Contact Tudy Romero for any questions 575.740.4783.



MEETINGS:

Zoning Commission Meeting Tuesday, January 7, 2025, at 10:00am.

Regular City Council Meeting Wednesday January 8, 2025, at 2:00pm.

Lodgers' Tax Advisory Board Meeting Tuesday, January 14, 2025, at 10:00am.

OFFICE HIGHLIGHTS:

Happy Birthday to Mayor Pro Tem Skinner!

Happy Birthday to City Manager Janet Porter-Carrejo!

Happy Work-Anniversary to Paul Rintelen!

Elephant Butte Fire Department 101 Water Ave. PO Box 867 Elephant Butte, NM 87935 (575)744.5000

Newsletter Date · January 2025





ELEPHANT BUTTE FIRE DEPARTMENT

Now that the Holidays have come to an end the Elephant Butte Fire Department would like to remind everyone to eliminate clutter. Keep items away from heat sources like stoves, space heaters, and fireplaces. Clutter can block exits and restrict access to emergency personnel and equipment.

The Elephant Butte Fire Department is thankful and grateful for the ongoing support from the community we serve. It is an honor and a privilege to serve Elephant Butte.

Elephant Butte Fire Department is always looking for additional volunteers. We offer different levels of volunteering to fit different schedules. We have our support staff that aid on large incidents and special events but do not actively engage in fire scenes. Then we have our active members that respond to call outs. We invest in those who invest in our community. We do inhouse trainings and more skilled trainings. Come be a part of something bigger than yourself.

Elephant Butte Fire Department would like to wish three members Happy Birthday this month; C. Young, A. Long, and Lt. Farless!

Contact Chief Long for additional information; 575.740.9207

Elephant Butte Fire Department

Award Meeting Tuesday January 21, 2025, at 6:00pm

January 7, 14, 28, 2025, are all training nights for the EBFD Crew.

Additional trainings and special events may be added throughout the month.